
The most recent ministry 
project to West Africa was 
far above all that it had been 
billed.  Under the leadership 
of our remarkable leadership 
team in Ghana this has 
proven to be one of our 
most successful projects to-
date.

During our days in country 
we were able to share the 
G o s p e l w i t h 3 8 , 2 3 3 
individuals in 157 distinct 
venues.  Please realize that 
you were directly involved in 
this ministry through your 

prayers and participation.  You are among the special 
people whom God has used to carry the Gospel into 
all the world.  Thank  you so very much for your 
involvement in the ministry.   


Each evening we had multiple teams travel out into some of 
the remotest villages of the country and shared the Gospel 
through the screening of the Jesus Film with crowds from 
less than 100 to more that 1,500 in these places.  The 
single, empty chair reminds us that there is always a place 
for “one more” in the Kingdom of God. 

Brother James McLean is always looking for someone with 
whom he can share the Gospel.  This is perhaps the most 
wonderful and rewarding part of our ministry.  

Thanks be to God for this wonderful team in Ghana!
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Here is what I wrote from Ghana 
on the day of our departure on 
October 5, 2015. 
We made the 5-hour journey over 
rough roads that lead to better 
roads, which turn back into 
damaged roads, which eventually 

lead to solid paved roads and highways into the 
Capital city. 

Once there, we checked in to a very nice airport 
hotel where we were welcomed to a state of 
normalcy including hot showers, brewed coffee, 
iced drinks, a delicious buffet dinner and a great 
night’s sleep. Prior to the night’s rest, we made 
some last-minute stops for small souvenirs. We 
even took a dip in the pool and visited the gym 
before our departure to the airport on Saturday 
morning. Our flight from Accra to JFK is 
scheduled to depart at 0915 GMT and arrive in 
New York at 1621 GMT. 

With the exception of Jeff and I, all team 
members were able to book flights into our final 
destination on Saturday night. We, on the other 
hand, spent the night at an airport hotel in New 
York and then arrived home on Sunday morning 
at 1217 GMT – translated for our families … we 
were back in Charlotte at 8:17AM and absolutely 
ready to be met my our families. 

This project is in the Books. By God’s grace our 
teams have been able to share the gospel in 157 
venues where 38,233 individuals heard a clear 
and compelling gospel message resulting in 
27,386 indicated decisions for Christ, Thank you 
to every person who have been praying on our 
behalf. 

To God be the glory …GREAT THINGS HE HAS 
DONE.

Dr. Roy D. Mason, Jr.

STRAIGHT FROM MY HEART …

Always be joyful. Never stop praying. 
Be thankful in all circumstances, for 
this is God’s will for you who belong 

to Christ Jesus.  
1 Thes. 5:16-18 NLT
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Thank-you 
TEAM GHANA
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